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At the last SA plenary (SA #5)  the stage 1 of the “Follow Me” feature (22.094 v 2.1.0) which had been submitted by S1 for approval was not approved.

Instead S1 was asked, if “Follow Me” should remain in GSM or be transferred to 3GPP.

SIEMENS proposes to transfer the workitem and the corresponding specifications under the responsibility of 3GPP.

Reasons:

· While at the moment mainly intended for railway operators FM might in the future become an interesting service for UMTS operators. The more since operator specific mechanisms have already been designed, which could be elaborated in future versions.
FM might e.g. be extended to become a “remote control” for Call Forwarding.

· Although FM has very little impact on other specifications (e.g. CFU stage 2 or MAP) a “GSM only” FM would imply diverging specifications in 3GPP and GSM.

